
 
 

 

And More Phenomenal Weather! 
By Ken Burns ς photos by Gay Harrington and Cliff Green 

 
Gathered on the patio for social hour before dinner in the Miller Grille at the Shenvalee Golf Resort in New Market are Kathy Cummings, Susan Randall, 
Bill Simons, Char and Jim McDaniel, Ken and Helen Burns, Steve Pieper, Keith Randall, Leo Cummings, Hank and Cindy Dubois, Gay Harrington, Sandra 
and Cliff Green and Wendy Pieper.  

Our Memorial Fall Tour on October 20th ς 22nd ǿŀǎ ƘŜƭŘ ǳƴŘŜǊ ǇŜǊŦŜŎǘ ǿŜŀǘƘŜǊ ŎƻƴŘƛǘƛƻƴǎΦ LΩƳ ǘǊǳƭȅ 
amazed at how wonderful the weather has been for V-8 related activities this Fall ς the Drive-In Movie 
Hershey and then the Fall Tour! The tour route was planned by Bill Simons and Keith Randall to include 
mostly scenic by-ways once we passed Gainesville. 

All the folks in the photo above except the Piepers gathered at our usual Fair Oaks departure point for an 
almost on time departure for a weekend adventure out into the Shenandoah Valley. 

Tour continued on page 3 
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2018 NVRG Officers & Terms 2018 Directors & Terms Committee Members 
President ς Joe Freund (2018-19) Membership ς Gay Harrington (2018-19) Fairfax Show ς Dave Westrate 

Vice President ς Bill Simons (2018-19) Programs Lead ς Dave Gunnarson (2017-18) Programs Member ς John Sweet 

Secretary ς John Ryan (2017-18) Webmaster ς Cliff Green (2018-19) Tours Chair ς Hank Dubois 

Treasurer ς Wayne Chadderton (2017-18) Sunshine ς Keith Randall (2017-18) Property & Refreshment ς Mark Luposello 

 Past President ς Jim McDaniel (2018-19) At Large  ς Art Zimmerli 

 At Large ς Ken Burns (2018-19) At Large ς Andy Koerner 

  At-Large ς Jim LaBaugh 

Up Front with the Editor 

   
December 2017 

 

Joe is currently on his way back from attending to family affairs in Florida anŘ ƘŀǎƴΩǘ ƘŀŘ ǘƛƳŜ ǘƻ ǿǊƛǘŜ Ƙƛǎ 
PǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΩǎ ƳŜǎǎŀƎŜ ǘƘƛǎ ƳƻƴǘƘ ǎƻ L ǘƘƻǳƎƘǘ LΩŘ ǘŀƪŜ ǘƘŜ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅ ǘƻ ǳǎǳǊǇ Ƙƛǎ ǇŀƎŜ ǘƻ ǎƛƎƴ ƻŦŦΦ  

As you all know should know by now this is my last issue of the Valve Clatter. This was my second stint as 
ǘƘŜ ŜŘƛǘƻǊ ŀƴŘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ Ǉŀǎǘ ŜƛƎƘǘ ȅŜŀǊǎ LΩǾŜ ǘǊƛŜŘ ǘƻ ǇǊƻŘǳŎŜ ŀ ƴŜǿǎƭŜǘǘŜǊ ǘƘŀǘ ƛǎ ŀ ŎǊŜŘƛǘ ǘƻ ƻǳǊ ƎǊŜŀǘ Ŏƭǳō ŀƴŘ 
ŀƭƭ ƛǘǎ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎΦ bƻǿ ǘƘŀǘ LΩƳ ŀǘ ǘƘe end of my editorship I want to thank everyone who has voluntarily sent 
in content for the newsletter and also those who have succumbed to my obvious charm and/or arm twisting 
to write up various things for me. Without all of your contributions the Valve Clatter would be a pretty boring 
ǇǳōƭƛŎŀǘƛƻƴΥ ! tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΩ ƳŜǎǎŀƎŜΣ ŀ ŎŀƭŜƴŘŀǊ ƻŦ ŜǾŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ǎƻƳŜ ŀŘǎΦ bƻǿ ǘƘŀǘ Ƴȅ ǘŜǊƳ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ƘŜƭƳ Ƙŀǎ 
ended, and no one has agreed to become our editor, the Board of Directors (BoD) has developed a plan for 
continued publication of the Valve Clatter.  

The BoD has hired a professional editor to do the actual layout and formatting of the Valve Clatter.  Bill 
Simons and John Ryan will act as content managers ς their job will be to coordinate all content that is sent to 
our professional editor. Various members of the BoD are charged with generating content; to do this they 
will be heavily dependant on the help of other club members; they definitely will be reaching out to you for 
write ups of monthly meetings, tour and various other activities. They may write some articles themselves 
ōǳǘ ƛǘΩǎ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ǳǇ ǘƻ ŜǾŜǊȅ Ŏƭǳō ƳŜƳōŜǊ ǘƻ ŎƻƴǘǊƛōǳǘŜ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ǿŀƴǘ ǘƘŜ Valve Clatter  to remain a worthy 
representative of our club. 

Dave Gunnarson ς monthly meeting programs 
Hank Dubois ς tours/Poker Run/garage tours 
Jim McDaniel ς ads cars for sale, parts and misc. for sale and cars/items/services wanted 
Gay Harrington ς welcome new members to the club 
Cliff Green ς tech tips, etc. 
Ken Burns ς restoration projects, work parties, book/movie reviews and eMail Bag articles of general in-
terest. 
Once Bill and John have collecte the content they will forward it to the professional editor for compila-

tion. The finished Valve Clatter will continued to be distributed to you as a PDF via the NVRG Listserver just as 
ƛǘ ƛǎ ƴƻǿΦ LŦ ȅƻǳΩǊŜ ŀƳƻƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǎƳŀƭƭ ƎǊƻǳǇ ƻŦ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ǿƘƻ ǎǘƛƭƭ ƎŜǘ ŀ .ϧ² ǇŀǇŜǊ ŎƻǇȅ ƴƻǘƘƛƴƎ ǿƛƭƭ ŎƘŀƴƎŜ 
for you either. 

This approach to developing and publishing the Valve Clatter is being implemented on a trail basis to see 
if it will work for the NVRG and is financially feasible. Your help and input is needed if we are to be successful. 
Of course if any of you are ready to step forward and become the editor my offer of help and support still 
stands. 

 
Hope to see you on the road in a V-8, 
 

Ken 
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Bill Simons explains the route for the first leg of the trip out to Front 
Royal for lunch. 

 
Black seemed to be a popular color for cars on tour. From l-r are Leo 
/ǳƳƳƛƴƎǎΩ Ψрр CƻǊŘ C-мллΣ Dŀȅ IŀǊǊƛƴƎǘƻƴΩǎ мфпф C-1 Budster, Hank 
5ǳōƻƛǎΩ Ωор ¢ƘǊŜŜ ²ƛƴŘƻǿΣ /ƭƛŦŦ DǊŜŜƴΩǎ άпл ²ƻƻŘƛŜΣ .ƛƭƭ {ƛƳƻƴǎΩ Ωпф 
/ƻƴǾŜǊǘƛōƭŜΣ YŜƛǘƘ wŀƴŘŀƭƭΩǎ Ωоу CƻǊŘƻǊΣ YŜƴ .ǳǊƴǎΩ Ωпм ²ƻƻŘƛŜ ŀƴŘ WƛƳ 
aŎ5ŀƴƛŜƭΩǎ Ωрм /ǊǳƛǎŜǊΦ 

As you can see we had a nice variety of V-8s. It 
was a beautiful day to tour and spirits were high as 
we headed West via I-66 to pick up SR 55 in Hay 
Market.  As we departed I-сс [ŜƻΩǎ C-100 was leaving 
some sort of unnatural steam/smoke cloud behind 
it. After a roadside consultation Leo decided to drive 
the F-100 back to Alexandria and grab a new set of 
wheels for the trip. The rest of us were to push 
ahead to our lunch stop at the Blue Wing Frog in 
Front RoyalΦ  WƛƳ aŎ5ŀƴƛŜƭ ƛƴ Ƙƛǎ Ωрм /ǊǳƛǎŜǊ ƎǊa-
ciously volunteered to follow Leo in case any 
additional issues developed. The rest of us continued 
on to our lunch stop with only a slight delay when 
we missed a turn. Waiting for us at the Blue Wing 
Frog were Steve and Wendy Pieper. The owner 
personally greeted us and had our table ready. Jim, 
Leo and Kathy joined us part way through the meal. 

 
LǘΩǎ ƪƛƴŘ ƻŦ ƘŀǊŘ ǘƻ ŘŜǎŎǊƛōŜ ǘƘŜ .ƭǳŜ ²ƛƴƎ CǊƻƎ 

Tour continued from front page 

other than to say the menu was varied, the food was 
delicious and the portion were huge. 

Back on the road again we rejoined SR 55 and 
followed it until it joined US 11 in Strasburg and 
headed South until we got to Mount Jackson. From 
there we headed West again to our afternoon stop 
at Old Hill Hard Cider just outside Timberville.  

 
We all wondered what was in the building with the Nash sign. 

Old Hill Hard Cider is among acres of apple or-
chards located along Baer Ridge a few miles North-
west of Timberville and has a commanding view of 
the Shenandoah Valley. Our tour guide told us about 
ǘƘŜ ǎƛȊŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ hƭŘ IƛƭƭΩǎ ƻǊŎƘŀǊŘǎ ŀƴŘ ŜȄǇƭŀƛƴŜŘ ǘƘŜ 
various types of apples grown at the orchard and 
their uses. 

 
We are about to begin our tour while out trusty steeds wait patiently 
in the background. 

 
Health regulations prevented us from actuaƭƭȅ ŜƴǘŜǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ŎƛŘŜǊȅΨǎ 
pressing building because it was in operation. 

http://www.bluewingfrog.com/
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  In addition to the cidery, there is also a large 
nursery, and of course, a gift shop. You can buy 
ŦǊŜǎƘƭȅ ǇƛŎƪŜŘ ŀǇǇƭŜǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƎƛŦǘ ǎƘƻǇ ōǳǘ ȅƻǳ ŎŀƴΩǘ 
actually pick them yourself. The location is also used 
for weddings during the summer months. 

 
Naturally the owners made the letters out of apple wood. 

 
Sandra Green, Wendy Pieper and Jim McDaniel in the tasting room. 

 

 
²ƻƻŘƛŜǎ ŀƳƻƴƎ ǘƘŜ ƻǊŎƘŀǊŘǎΦ ¸ŜǎΣ 5ŀǾƛŘ .ƭǳƳΣ ǘƘŀǘΩǎ ŀ ƎǊŀǾŜƭ parking 
ƭƻǘ ǿŜΩǊŜ ǇŀǊƪŜŘ ƻƴ and we drove up an unpaved road to get there! 

Eventually we had to depart for the Shenvalee 
Golf Resort, get settled in and head for dinner. Back 
out to Timberville we went and then headed South a 

few miles until we came to the Rte 211 intersection 
which led back East and into Mount Jackson and the 
Shenvalee Golf Resort.  

 
The plantation grounds the resort sits on date 

back to a 378 acre grant from Thomas Lord Fairfax 
on July 21, 1749 to the original owner, Valentine 
Sevier. After passing though many hands the 
property was turned into a golf resort and opened to 
the public on July, 7, 1927. The resort survived a fire 
in the club house, the Depression and beginning in 
1944 it was used to house Italian prisoners of 
diplomatic rank during WWII. The diplomatic 
prisoners were guarded by local Mount Jackson 
residents while enjoying a leisurely round of golf 
during their 14 month imprisonment. 

For dinner on Friday we took a short walk over 
to the  Southern Kitchen Restaurant. 

 
The Southern Kitchen Restaurant is a popular place to eat on a Friday 
night. Even with reservations we ended up waiting about 20 minutes 
for our tables. 

 The next morning we headed off for the main 
event ς the annual Fall Fair on Main Street in 
Broadway. 
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Before starting out however the Budster needed 
a little attention. Gay reported that driving from Old 
Hill Hard Cider to the Shenvalee on Friday Budster 
began to run rough. After a short test drive Bill 
Simons diagnosed problem as a failing condenser. 
After a quick condenser change the Budster was 
ready for the rest of the tour. It took about about 15 
or 16 minutes to reach Broadway and the longer 
than that to find out how to get into the car show. 
Main Street was blocked off for the Fall Fair and 
unfortunately we were at the wrong end off Main 
Street. After getting directions we worked our way 
to the other end of Main Street and entered. Finding 
a place to park would have been a challenge but Jack 
Wenger car show sponsor and owner of W & W 
Motor Cars & Parts (and a NVRG member) found 
places for all of us on the street or parking lot in 
front of his business.  

 
Cliff eases down Main Street. The yellow build to the left is the W&W 
office and the brick building to the right also belongs to W&W. It was 
the local Chevrolet dealer in Broadway. 

 
¢ƘŀǘΩǎ !ƭƭŜƴ tƻƴǘƻƴΩǎ Ωоп CƛǾŜ ǿƛƴŘƻǿ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŦƻǊŜƎǊƻǳƴŘ ƛƴ ŦǊƻƴǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ 
W&W showroom. 

 
/ƭƛŦŦΩǎ ²ƻƻŘƛŜ ŀƴŘ DŀȅΩǎ .ǳŘǎǘŜǊ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǎǘǊŜŜǘΦ 

 
Kathy Cummings found this towel and hot pad set with a red pickup 
truck decorated with a Christmas motif at one of the craft vendors on 
Main Street. 

Lunch was on your own and after lunch we got a 
tour of the W&W facilities. PJ was our tour guide and 
was very knowledgeable about all the cars being 
worked on. 

 
A pre-war Mercedes-Benz was one of the first vehicles JP told us about. 

 
Another view of the Mercedes-Benz. 

 
This beautiful Chrysler Imperial Cabriolet is also at W&W. 


